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NEWS RELEASE 

For release on Feb. 19, 2016 

 

New members appointed to CNC Board 

 

The College of New Caledonia’s Board of Governors met on Friday, February 19th at 1:00 pm 

for their monthly meeting.  One point of interest included the appointment of three new members 

to the board. Sandra Carroll, the Deputy Minister for the Ministry of Advanced Education, and 

Robert Lee Doney, former Deputy Minister, were both appointed by the Ministry of Advanced 

Education. The other appointee, CNC’s Registrar, Paul Campo, has been appointed as an 

administrative representative.  
 

The college welcomes the new appointees and their extensive experience to the board. CNC is 

confident that they will support the college in its current direction. The Order-in-Council from 

the Ministry is for a two year appointment to the board. The appointment is in accordance with 

Section 9 of the College and Institute Act, which allows the Lieutenant Governor in Council to 

appoint members to the board. The administrative representative will also serve a two year term.  
 

The board has taken a number of steps over the last year to ensure the long term sustainability of 

the college. CNC’s budget for 2015-16 projected a $2.8 million deficit. Thanks to the steps taken 

by the board, the college will be in a better financial position for the next year. The college’s 

senior administration is projecting a surplus, which will be finalized after the fiscal year ends on 

March 31, 2016. It is premature to finalize the amount with one more fiscal quarter to go.  
 

“The board is confident that the participation and contributions of the new board members will 

benefit the college,” said CNC Board Chair, Vince Prince. “I believe that they will recognize and 

support the direction which the college is taking in order to ensure the long-term sustainability of 

the college.”     
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